
Weekly Calendar February 28 – March 5, 2016 
February 29th      
 Golf – Soldiers Creek (SG 12:00 pm) 
March 1st       
 Ladies Golf – State Park 10:00 am 
March 2nd     

Golf – Gulf Shores Golf Club (SG 12:00)   – (Note new phone number for 
Dave Ferguson, if you need to call him 989-435-9085) 

March 3rd    
 Michigan Club Meeting – Erie Meyer Center 10:00 am  
March 5th  
 Foot Golf – Glen Lakes 
February 29th, March 2nd, & 4th   
 Horseshoes Meyer Park 12:30 pm 
 
Michigan Club Meeting 
The last Club meeting will be March 3rd at the Erie Meyer Center, 1930 West 2nd 
Street, Gulf Shores.  Coffee and donuts will be available at 9:00 am.  At 9:00 you 
can also signup for Club activities and visit with friends.  Be sure to look on the 
front of the stage and in the back of the room for information and signup sheets. 
The 2015 scrapbook, prepared by the Club Historian Ann Arensmeier,  will be on 
display on the left side of the stage. The meeting will start at 10:00 am.  If you are 
already a member, please wear your nametag.  If you are not a member yet, you 
can signup as you enter the front door of the Meyer Center.  The back door will 
not be open.  Please do not park in the Library parking lot.  That is reserved for 
patrons of the Library.   
 
Fish Flinger Event 
The fish flinger was a big success with good food, drink and music.  The winners 
of the fling were:  ladies division – 1st place was Judy Crocker from Indian River 
and in second place was Cheryl Aubuchon from White Lake.  In the men’s 
division 1st place went to Rick Smagacz from Troy and second place went to Bob 
Dickey from Beaverton.  Thank you to Theresa and Cal Hackman for 
coordinating the event. 
 
VOLUNTEERS LUNCHEON 
Our annual VOLUNTEERS LUNCHEON will be immediately following our last 
Michigan Club meeting on March 3rd.  This year it is at the Wolf Bay Lodge in 
Foley.  It will be an all you can eat buffet with 3 main entrees.  ANYONE WHO 
HAS VOLUNTEERED FOR ANY OR ALL COMMITTEES IS 
WELCOME.  PLEASE CONTACT YOUR COMMITTEE HEAD AND LET THEM 
KNOW YOU ARE COMING. If you have questions, call Ed Phillipson at 989 621 
9755.  The cost is $16.00 and is an all inclusive, except for dessert.  If you wish 
to purchase a specialty dessert, you may do so off of their dessert menu.  
 
Foot Golf Scramble 



We will play at Glen Lakes on Saturday, March 5th starting at 10:30 am. The cost 
is $8 per person and golf carts are available for those that want to use one for an 
additional $5 per person. If you still want to signup or if you have questions, call 
Lynn Wilhelm 810-434-4335 or send an email lynnwilhelm@gmail.com.  Glen 
Lakes golf course has a breakfast that is available from 7:00 am to 10:00 am for 
$7 plus tax. Cooked to order eggs and omelets, sausage, biscuits and 
gravy, grits, waffles and orange juice and coffee. 
 
 
Michigan Club Picnic/Potluck 
The picnic/potluck will be held on Thursday, March 10th at the Orange Beach 
Community Center starting at noon. The Community Center is on Canal Road, 
east of Hwy 161 at 4849 S. Wilson Blvd. This year last names starting A-I will 
bring a hot dish, J-R will bring a salad and S-Z will bring a dessert.  The dish 
should serve 8-10 people.  The Club will furnish the fried chicken, drinks, table 
service and one free door prize ticket.  The signup is nearly complete but we can 
still take a few more reservations. The last day will be at the March 3rd meeting. 
 
Michigan Club Cruise 
March 3rd Michigan Club meeting - Cruise Planner will again be at our meeting 
to sign interested members for the cruise for the winter of 2017.  Any questions 
before that can be directed to Walt and Bernice Salisbury 231-450-2192. 
 
 
Michigan Club Officers and Activity Chairs Needed 
The officer positions are all filled at this time but there is still a need for chairs for 
some of the committees as well as a need for a new Historian. Please step 
forward and offer your help.  Please contact President Tom Eddy (517-980-6196) 
or Vice President Joan Jansma (231-335-9838) to volunteer or ask questions. 
 
Door Prize Collectors 
The Club is in need of some additional door prize collectors in 2017.  Some have 
dropped out because of not coming to Alabama any longer and others who are 
currently collecting have some very long lists.  If you do this, you will more than 
likely be going to businesses that have given in the past. Most of them are 
looking forward to MI Club members coming to their businesses and asking for 
prizes, so it is not a hard sell to get them to contribute.  Most of the collecting is 
done during the first week of January, but if you are here in December, you will 
have a head start.  If you volunteer, you will receive a list of businesses to visit 
and typically that list will have 6-8 businesses on it.  If we get more volunteers, 
the lists could be shorter and if you like to do this, you could expand your list 
beyond 8.  To get answers to your questions or to volunteer, please call Mary & 
Ken Richardson at 989-213-1205.  (This does not involve organizing the prizes 
for the stage presentation or presenting them on stage). 
 
Michigan Club Website 



The Michigan Club website has information on many of the Club’s activities.  You 
can access the website by going to:  www.michiganclubalabama.com 
 
Unsubscribe from the email list 
If you would prefer to not receive future emails from the Michigan Club, please 
send an email to: carensmeier@gmail.com asking to be removed and your 
address will be removed. 
 
 
 


